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Metropolitan King County Council

Natural Resources and Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7,8
	Name:
	Mike Reed

	Proposed No.:
	2005-B0028  2005-0032
	Date:
	March 3, 2005

	Invited:
	Patricia Anderson, Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance


SUBJECT:  Grant agreement to receive funds in support of purchase of Juanita Woodlands
BACKGROUND:  The Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance has worked for the preservation of a land area known as the Juanita Woodlands for several years.  The Juanita Woodlands is a 36-acre open space parcel located west of Kirkland, and is the last remaining large natural area in Kirkland’s proposed annexation area at Holmes Point.  Until recently, the land had been managed by the state Department of Natural Resources under its mandate for support of schools; the Department had proposed the sale of the land; at the request of several parties, including the county, the Department held the sale allowing the opportunity for purchase by parties interested in its preservation.  
In 2003, King County authorized the issuance of bonds for the purchase of the Woodlands, pursuant to Ordinance 14817.  The purchase was closed on January 30, 2004.  Elements of the purchase included the following:

· The purchase price was $7,000,000
· A portion of the purchase is financed through the sale of bonds

· Up to $1.5 million will be financed through the sale of up to 5 acres of the property , unless that amount is reimbursed to the county within 5 years of the date of purchase, through the efforts of the Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance.

· The county has received $100,000 toward that reimbursement from the Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance.

The Alliance is anticipating making two more grants totaling $400,000 by 2008.  The Alliance also intends to work to secure the remaining portion of the $1.5 million by 2009, to complete the community repayment portion of the funding package.  

Proposed Ordinance 2005-0032 is a  measure authorizing the executive to enter into a grant agreement with the Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance, allowing the acceptance of the required funding from the Alliance towards the purchase of the Juanita Creek Woodlands.
Patricia Anderson of the Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance has been invited to offer comments about the broader work of the Alliance, as well as input regarding this project.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0032 (with attachment)

A. Grant Agreement between King County and the Denny Creek Neighborhood Alliance
2.  Transmittal Letter

3.  Fiscal Note
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